
EX62. Council of the Future

The Executive considered a report by the Director of Corporate and Housing
Services which provided an update on progress made on the Programme of
Change. The report detailed the establishment of the Council of the Future
Board on 30 October 2017 which is responsible for prioritising, monitoring
and ensure the progress of key transformational projects.

The Council of the Future Programme Risk Register had been developed by
Directors and risk specialists within the Council and the Board had agreed
that this would be reviewed every 6 months. Controls and mitigating actions
were being developed in response to each of the risks with the aim of
reducing these risks.

An employee engagement survey had been carried out with a 30.9%
response rate. This was considered to be a high response rate compared to
other local authorities. The survey revealed that 87% of employees
understood the need for change across the Council.

Decision

The Executive noted:-

(1) progress made in the Council of the Future Programme of
Change, and

(2) that future quarterly update reports will be provided.


